
June 1, 2023 

 

 

 

All the rain that falls in Shalimar Gardens ends up in our Lake, 

and when it rains it dilutes the bacteria count in the water, and 

reduces the amount of algae bloom on the surface.  Due to dry 

weather this year, we are going to test the water in June to find 

out if it is safe for swimming and fishing.  If the weather continues 

to be dry, we will re-test in July and August. 

If the results indicate that the lake is not safe for swimming and 

fishing, signs will be posted on both the east and west side of the 

lake to alert all members and visitors. 

Garage Sale Questionnaire 

The subject of holding a neighborhood garage sale was raised at the Annual Members Meeting 

on May 2.  The members present voted to ask all the members whether or not they wanted to 

participate in a garage sale, and if so, on which of two dates they preferred to hold it. 

The dates selected were September 9th and September 16th. 

We need your feedback on this.  Please either email the board or call them to answer two 

questions: 

1) Would you participate in a neighborhood garage sale if one was held? 

2) Which date would you prefer:  September 9th or 16th? 

Please call the board at 573-200-6706  and leave a message, or email the board at: 

board@shalimar-gardens.org 

 

Please be sure to include your name and address in your message, or include it in your email. 

 



Annual Members Meeting 

Voting Results 

 The minutes of the 2022 Annual Members 

Meeting were approved unanimously by 

the Members. 

 Daryl Saunders was re-elected to the 

Board of Directors.  His term will expire in 

2026. 

Lake Rules 

Are you aware that there are rules for using 

the Lake and the Common Area 

surrounding it?  These rules are clearly 

posted. Please do not let your children swim 

in the Lake without adult supervision. 

 

Please Keep 

Our Lake 

Safe! 
 

 

We have been finding a lot of litter around 

the Lake lately.  Neighbors, please be 

careful not to leave your fishing hooks, lines 

and nets around the Lake, and not to leave 

any articles of clothing, toys, beverage 

containers, chairs or food behind.   

Dogs have been known to swallow fishing 

hooks and lines, which requires surgery to 

remove, and people can be badly injured 

by stepping on hooks or broken beverage 

containers.   

Also, the company that mows the common 

area around the lake does not want to run 

over your belongings and damage their 

equipment.   

Thanks for keeping our Lake a safe place 

for people and pets to enjoy! 

Complaint Procedures 
A written complaint form has been created 

that all members must use to file a complaint 

with the Board.  Formal complaint procedures 

have been developed as well.  The 

Procedures and Complaint Form are 

available on our website, or you can contact 

the Board by phone, mail or e-mail to request 

a copy. 

Website:  www.shalimar-gardens.org 

Phone: 573-200-6706 (leave message) 

Email:  board@shalimargardens.org 


